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Summary Minutes for EPSIG Executive Committee Meeting 4 March 2025

Attended: 
Riadh Abed (RA) Chair, Agnes, Ayton, Tom Carpenter (TC), Lenny Cornwall, David Geaney, Adam Hunt, Muzaffer Kaser, Arif Khan, Paul St John-Smith (PSJS) Newsletter Editor, Annie Swanepoel (AS) Finance Officer
Apologies:
Reem Abed, Nikhil Chaudhary, Monica Francis (PTC rep), Emily Jackson (PTC rep), Elena Titova-Chaudhary, Derek Tracy
1. RA welcomed the 2 new coopted EC members (Lenny Cornwall and Arif Khan) and invited them to introduce themselves. He updated the meeting on the current EPSIG membership numbers (3399) which has continued to grow and also regarding the total number of registrations for the forthcoming Trainee Engagement Workshop (currently 34). 
2. AS reported that she continues to receive monthly financial statements from the college regarding our financial reserves (around £18K) even though all SIG monies now are controlled centrally by the college.
3. TC reported on the arrangements for the Trainee Engagement Workshop on 14 March at the College where there was going to be a number of presentations in the morning (all speakers have confirmed) and an EP research seminar in the afternoon. The planning of the day has been carried out by the Trainee Shadow Executive Committee. 
4. TC also reported on the ongoing work and activities on the Trainee Shadow Executive Committee. Lenny Cornwall suggested that it may useful to establish links  which was holding its meeting at 8pm on the day of our meeting and he therefore had to leave the meeting early. RA commended TC and his committee colleagues on their work.
5. Impact Funding Update (University of Cambridge). This item was deferred due to apologies from Nikhil Chaudhary.
6. AS reported on the need to plan for the current round of Charles Darwin Essay Prize. The question of whether we can extend the eligibility beyond the UK was briefly discussed and the need to explore this with the college was raised. Also, Adam Hunt raised the issue of the risk of using AI to write essays and suggested ways to detect this. The 3 volunteer judges for this year’s essay submissions are: Tom Carpenter, David Geaney and Adam Hunt.
7. PSJS reported that he plans to publish the 38th EPSIG newsletter soon after the Trainee Engagement Workshop and offered his thanks to Costa Savva and Sirous Golchinheydari (assistant editors) for their help in formatting the newsletter into a high-quality, professional-looking publication.
8. AS reported that the arrangements for the 7th International EPSIG Symposium on 21 November 2025 have been finalised and all speakers are confirmed. The speakers are: Gurjot Brar, Giada Cordini, Gul Deniz Salali, Dan Stein, Alfonso Troisi, Jerome Wakefield. This will be a virtual event held on Zoom and run by the college. Registration will open for this event will open shortly.
9. The joint F2F Evolutionary Psychiatry conference between EPSIG and the Section of Psychiatry at the RSM will be held at the RSM in London on 9 June. The speakers are:
Chris Stringer, Robin Dunbar, Samir Okasha, Gillian Pepper, Riadh Abed, Nikhil Chaudhary, Annie Swanepoel. Registration is open and live for this event.
10. Adam Hunt gave a brief update on the progress of the Evolution and Mental Health Charity Foundation website. This has been coming along and he expected it to go live soon.
11. Muzaffer Kaser reported briefly on his discussions with the officer of the Turkish EP group. They are interested to form links with EPSIG, however, they need to sort out some internal processes first. EPSIG is open to ideas for collaboration e.g. a virtual meeting of the officers of both associations; EPSIG members contributing to EP webinars/virtual events; EPSIG members contributing to a joint F2F EP event held in Istanbul at some time in the future.
12. RA gave an update on the arrangements for the election process planned for the Section of EP at the WPA that are planned for June/July 2025.
13. AOB: Arif Khan informed the group that both he and AS have been invited to take part in an ACAMH webinar on 13th May where they will be presenting on evolutionary and public health perspectives on education. 
Also, Agnes Ayton raised the question of the current public debate on assisted dying and euthanasia and whether there are evolutionary angles to consider regarding this question. The group briefly discussed some issues around this but no specific decisions were taken.
The next meeting of the EC was agreed to take place on Tuesday 1 July 7pm via MS Teams.
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